Introduction to Rector’s Report 2024 

Please read the official report at your leisure as it will take 15 minutes to take in.

What I hope you will appreciate, and I certainly do, is that it takes a lot of people to run a church. I am truly grateful for all those who work away without fanfare at so many tasks week in week out. The highlight for me this year was the Christmas Tree and Flower Festival in December. I was amazed at the amount of work that went into it all and the great results. 

Some of the other activities and events that stood out for me in 2023 were:-

the Alpha course 

the Parent and Toddler group

the Table Quiz making a come back after a short absence

the Confirmation of 6 young people

The church BBQ lunch in September.

The Nativity service and refreshments after in the Parish Hall.

The Christmas concert in St John’s – thank you Prior Singers.

As you read the full report you can see that many people are working hard for the Kingdom of God in this place. I greatly value the friendship and support, patience, wisdom and cheerfulness of the Honorary Secretary, Treasurer, and the Church and Glebe Wardens. Lastly I want to say thank you also to all who have served on the Select Vestry this past year and devoted time and energy to the work of the Kingdom in this parish. My prayer is that the Lord will guide us this coming year in all matters and bless us with his presence at all times.
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Jesus gave us the great commandment and the great commission to carry out on his behalf.
36‘Teacher, which commandment in the law is the greatest?’37He said to him, ‘“You shall love the Lord your God with all your heart, and with all your soul, and with all your mind.”38This is the greatest and first commandment.39And a second is like it: “You shall love your neighbour as yourself.” Matt 22

18And Jesus came and said to them, ‘All authority in heaven and on earth has been given to me.19Go therefore and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit,20and teaching them to obey everything that I have commanded you. And remember, I am with you always, to the end of the age.’ Matt 28
Individually and corporately we try our best to fulfil these two commands of Jesus Christ in the life of our parish. We thank God for all that we have managed to do in 2023. Here is a bullet point list of parish  activities that have taken place in 2023 – some regular and others one off.

· Sunday worship

· Sunday School 

· Youth Fellowship

· Pause for Prayer

· Pins and Needles sewing group

· Alpha Course in conjunction with the Presbyterian church

· Bible Study

· The Chosen video

· Parent and Toddler group

· Community Soup Lunch

· Wednesday Holy Communion 

· Bowling Club

· Baptisms

· Rural Deanery Ash Wednesday Service

· Lent Lunch

· Coronation Special service with tree planting and refreshments

· Confirmation of 6 young people

· Table Quiz

· Summer Madness

· India Mission Trip

· BBQ and Bouncy Castle 

· Harvest Services with guest preachers: Rev Jacqueline Mould and Tom Irwin 

· Harvest Lunch

· Nativity with refreshments in the hall

· Carol Service

· Donegore Music

· Christmas Tree and Flower Festival

It takes a lot of work and people to make all these things happen and I want to thank them for their hard work.
Thank you to:- the Church wardens for their steadfast commitment to welcoming all into church with a friendly smile and kind word.
All readers and intercessors for their participation in making the services so much richer for their contribution. 
Brian McMeekin for all his work as Sacristan, setting up for and clearing up  after each church service in St Patrick’s and especially for Harvest, Christmas, Christingle, Mother’s Day and Easter preparations.

Heather Boyd, for her work as Sacristan of St John’s and likewise looking after everything there.

Rev Peter McCausland, for helping to lead worship, for covering my absences at both churches and helping to set up and put away at the Parent and Toddler group each week.

Elizabeth Smyth and Carole Williamson for helping lead the worship at St John’s and St Patrick’s in their roles as Parish Readers.

Sally Cotter, for her commitment on the second and fourth Sundays of the month to play the organ at both churches.

Our supply organists at St Patrick’s Ken Callaghan, Stephen Preston, Gordon Myers and Hilary Magowan.

The choir at St Patrick’s for continuing to do such a good job leading our worship Sunday by Sunday with only a short practice before each service. To Josh Brobyn for playing the drums and Beth Britton-Hall , Emilia Gordon and Emma Boyce, for singing at the Family Service.

Noreen Clendinning and Anne Cooke and volunteers for organising and keeping both places of worship so beautifully decorated with flowers each week. It makes such a huge difference and is most appreciated.

Thank you to those people who so faithfully clean both churches and the church rooms:-  Anne Cooke, Dee McKitterick, Anna Kinahan, Catherine Michael, Dorothy Gaffney, Elaine Lynch, Leah & Brian Lynas, Betty Perris, Liz McIlwaine, Lauren Glass and Ann Kerr. There is also the periodic cleaning of Church Brass.  This is undertaken by Noreen, Daphne and Ann. 
Catherine Michael for co-ordinating our Remembrance Service with the Scouts

Sunday School leaders Lauren Glass, Liz McIlwaine and Katherine Young. Especially a big thanks for organising such a great Nativity Play, which worked really well in the Parish Hall once again.
Thank you to:-  Michael Cooke our Treasurer for all the time consuming work during the year and especially producing the Financial Annual report for 2023.

Isobel McCollam for continuing to count the donations and organise the FWO envelopes.

Linda McKillen for her work sorting out the Gift Aid.

Joanne Murphy for agreeing to be the Independent Examiner for the accounts this year again.

Luella Lecky, for all her work as Hon Secretary to the Select Vestry and especially looking after Safe Guarding Trust.

Ann Kerr for organising the Christmas gifts to several of our more housebound parishioners and for so much behind the scenes work keeping places uncluttered, clean and tidy. Also for organising Pause for Prayer.

Thank you to:- The Glebe wardens, Chris Lundy and David Mawhinney, for looking after all the buildings and keeping them in good order. Numerous things are fixed and replaced by them and we are especially grateful for the new surface at the bottom of the hill at St Patrick’s.

Brian Lynas, David Mawhinney and Neil Brolly for mowing the grass at St Patrick’s and keeping the place looking so neat.

Leah Lynas for organising the Christian Aid week collections.

Alan Martin for taking the Trussell Trust donations to the Antrim Food bank from both churches on a regular basis

Thank you to:- The Church wardens, Stephen McCollam, Sandra Aitcheson, Thelma McCausland and Luella Lecky for all their support and words of wisdom to me as well as all the practical things that they do week after week to facilitate the running of the church and its worship and especially for the way they give a warm welcome to everyone coming into our churches. Also, thank you to Harry for standing in for Sandra when she is away visiting family. Also for his looking after the administration of both churches graveyards and burials therein.

The Select Vestry: Stephen McCollam, David Mawhinney, Michael Cooke, Andrew Kane, Sandra Aitcheson, Luella Lecky, Dr Chris Lundy, Thelma McCausland, Ann Kerr, Lauren Glass, Denise Martin, Dorothy Gaffney, Carole Williamson and Paddy Glass for giving up their Monday evenings once a month to come and discuss and make decisions on church matters concerning finance, fabric and furnishings. 
Thank you to:- all those who gave towards the Poppy Day Appeal, Antrim Food Bank, and Black Santa, Bishops Appeal. Also, to all those who have continued to give towards the costs of running the parish. Financially, we have remained in the black and have built up a good reserve for the Fabric Fund. 
Harry and Ann Cinnamon for organising the reception of gifts for Women's Aid in the parish hall over several Friday mornings.

Thank you to all those who came to the India mission trip  afternoon tea and those who gave money to pay for the equipment and all those who gave so many items of clothing and stationary for us to take out.
Luella Lecky for distributing the Harvest donations to the Simon Community and the gifts at Christmas and for organising the church warden’s assistants at St John’s every Sunday morning.

Thelma McCausland for continuing to work Tuesday evening setting up and the Wednesday morning running the Parent and Toddler group. It is a wonderful work and witness to the parents and grandparents who bring the children to such a friendly group. To Dorothy Gaffney for providing refreshments to those attending each week. 
Thank you to:-Dorothy Gaffney and Betty Perris and their many helpers who have so faithfully organised and run the Community Soup Lunch on the 1st and 3rd Wednesdays of the month. Thank you to Dorothy for organising the Lent and Harvest Lunches. Also to Ann for organising the refreshments at our other special events. And to Jonny Glass for the BBQ and Lauren for organising the bouncy castle and children's food.

Isobel McCollam, for organising Pins and Needles, providing a much needed time of fellowship on a Monday afternoon. Catherine and Trevor Michael for organising the Indoor Bowls that meets on a Friday evening each week and attracting new members.

Brian McMeekin, for providing refreshments after Holy Communion services on a Wednesday.
Thank you to:- Carole Williamson for being Co-Leader of the Youth Fellowship and turning up to help  monthly on Sunday evenings.

Daphne Lucas for distributing Bible Study notes.

I especially want to thank Stephen and Jean McCollam for organising the Christmas Flower festival and spending so much time making it happen and Brian McMeekin for giving so much of his time to being in the church to help and look after the ladies.

I would also like to thank Anne Cinnamon for heading up a small team in organising the Christmas Tree Festival and also for being, with Harry Cinnamon and June Smith,in the parish hall all the time for it. Thank you also to all those who volunteered to help at it.

As you can see it takes a whole congregation of people to keep the church functioning as the body of Christ and carrying out its God given purposes. Thank you to all who have given to the work of the Church in time and money. Apologies if I have left anyone out, God knows who you are and what you have done. 
Even if you cannot help with the running of the church you can still honour the great commandment and the great commission simply by coming to worship each week in church. This is the most important thing we can do and keeps the church alive. Think about how you can encourage one another by being in church regularly and also who you might invite to join you.
May the Lord Bless you all in the year ahead, 

Yours in Christ, 

Jeremy Mould.
